CKA Committee Meeting

Menday 26th March - 7:39pm, The Boot, Histon

2001

Attendees

Liz Clark, Ian Birch-Machin, Rick Baldwin, Andy Rutter, Zareh Langridge, David Bate, Paul Jackson, Mark Wassell, Kevin White, Rahul Suresh, Jim, James Trubridge, Nick Armitage, Liv Armitage, Rob Taylor, Steve ?, Adrian Woods

Apologies for absence

Nene

Minutes of Last Meeting

Accepted

Officers Reports

Chairman

E.A. Cup. See later

Treasurer

Bank Balance		£1250.12
Owed To	NKA, Post Hire	£419.00
Owed By	City (Ref. Fine)	£10.00
	Phoenix (Ref Fine)	£15.00

1268.09

Secretary

Nothing to report

Publicity and PR

Rick circulated the latest news paper reports. Reports are getting more

detailed but are also containing more errors.

Ceaching

Absent.

Results Officer

Nick handed out an end of season statistics sheet.

Fixtures Officer

One fixture was cancelled due to a power cut.

Development

See any other business.

Referee Officer

Andy reminded clubs of the refereeing exam. He has also spoken to Alan

Lewis, the refereeing BKA coordinator for the area, about a BKA couse.

Details will be circulated when they become available.

\$47/h Pere school \$68300 568404, Sports Hall

League Structure

A discussion took place on the three proposals for the structure of the league. There were concerns that the number of matches played would not be enough for the lower teams. The response was that it is hoped that the introduction of a development cup and new clubs would provide the lower teams with further playing opportunities. The meeting voted 0,0,8 for the three proposals respectively with 3 members abstaining.

The meeting then discussed how promotion/relegation should be handled between divisions 1 and 2. The proposals were:

- 1. Automatic promotion and relegation (which can be declined)
- Playoff
- 3. No promotion or relegation

The meeting voted 0,10,0 with 1 member abstaining.

The meeting then discussed how promotion/relegation should be handled between divisions 2 and 3. The proposals were as above, except that the last is amended to allow the committee to decide to promote a team on application. This would be addition to the teams already in the second division. The meeting voted 0,9,0 with two members abstaining.

Juniors

Andy and Liz are contining to look into funding. On important precondition is that the CKA constitution is brought up to date.

Debby has suggested that Cambridge could have the Dutch coaches that visit us as part of the club school link for 2 weeks. CKA would pay £160 for one week; the BKA would subsise the other week. This would be in June. The meeting agreeded in principal to accept the offer. Volunteers are required to provide B&B for the coaches.

Constitution

The following motions where proposed and accepted:

That an EGM be called to coincide with the next meeting.

The committee recommends the proposed constitution to the EGM

Mark to send out letters to all committee members and club secretaries notifying them of the EGM

Summer Tournament

Rob is looking into using Simoco for the tournament (cost £200-£250). The rugby ground has been booked as backup. There is a clash with the Mitcham Anniversary tournament however it was asertained during the meeting that the Norwich tournament is not taking place on the 21st July. Rob will look into this date. It will also mean that Christs and Sidney might be available.

Development

Jam Trubridge. Student Korfball has been in decline over the last two years and is in danger of losing its backing from the BUSA. In order to reverse this trend the BSKA aims to start up at least 5 student clubs. Anglia Polytechnic University has been targeted as a location for one of these clubs. If the startup looks promising the CKA will hold a place for it in the league. CUKC expressed there willingness to share hall time.

Andy Rutter – Development Course. This will be held starting early May and be held on Thursdays, 9:00pm-10:00pm at CRC. There is room for approximately 5 people from each club. Names to Andy as soon as possible.

Nominations close at the end of March. A discussed took place on how should the event be funded and what form should it take (disco or ceildh etc.) It was agreed that people would be prepared to pay £5 and that the event should be as close to self funding as possible. Dave B. will investigate further and welcomes any contacts people have regarding venues or bands.

lan as spoken to Paul Jones (NKA). NKA would prefer to hold the tournament at the beginning of the next season (le September). David Sheldon has contact UK Fire regarding sponsorship. A provisional date for the final was decided upon, Sunday 7th October 2001, and the best venue would be Perse School.

Any other Business

Liz would like to thank all those that came to watch the match against Invicata.

CUKC will not be holding a tournament in December. A loss was made last year.

Time and Place of Next Meeting (EGM)

Thursday 3rd May, 7:30pm, The Boot, Histon